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Euabalong West Public School 
Courtesy and Truth  

Uabba Street 
Euabalong West NSW 2877 

 

Principal: Allan Johnston 

Tel: (02) 6896 6649          Fax: (02) 6896 6691           Email: euabalongw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

Principal’s Message 
What a busy term and Term 2 is set to be just as busy. We 
have our Cross Country/Colour Run, Athletics Carnival and 
Life Education Van in the first few weeks. Year 3 and 5 will be 
sitting the NAPLAN tests in Week 3.  
 
Just a friendly reminder that absent notes must be submitted 
as soon as possible  once your student returns. Please if your 
child is unwell for a period of 2 days or more could you call to 
let us know. Student absences are monitored by the Home 
School Liaison Officer. If a  note is not supplied within 7 days 
of the first absence it will be marked as unjustified as per 
departmental policy. 
 
As you may be aware I will be taking sick leave during the first 
two weeks of Term 2. Miss Sue Lesker will be Relieving 
Principal during this time period.  
 
I wish you all a safe and happy Easter. 
 
Yours in Education, 
 

 
Mr. Allan Johnston 
Lunch Orders and Purchasing 

Week 7 
Dustin Ohlsen—Year 2 
For excellent work ethic in 
English and for incredible 
results in his Math 
assessment. 

Happy Birthday wishes to: 
Audrey Watts—15/3 
Emily Worsnop—3/4 
A happy birthday to our two Year 6 
girls! 

Current Notes Due 
Study Centre Agreements– No due date 
Updated Healthcare plans– Due ASAP 

Attendance Result for W6-W10 
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Week 8 
Emily Worsnop—Year 6 
For a confident attitude 
towards her work and a 
marvellous achievement in 
her Math assessment 

Week 9 
Jillian Watts—Year 2 
For fantastic expression and 
fluency during reading 
lessons. 

Week 10 
Madalyn Worsnop—Year 4 
For exception work at her 
English Contracts. Keep up 
the good work, Madalyn! 
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Please ensure orders including money are in a bag/
envelope and are in before recess as we can’t accept late 
orders due to cooking times. If change is needed it will be 
given back to your child by the end of the day. 
 
If you wish to make payments for excursions or for uniforms 
we ask that you come in on Wednesday-Thursday before 2:30 
pm when Mrs Gleeson is here. 

 
ANZAC Day March– Lake Cargelligo 

We will be participating in the ANZAC Day March at Lake 
Cargelligo again this year on Tuesday 25th April. We ask if 
students are able to participate that they meet Miss Lesker at 
the Post Office at 10:30 am on the day wearing full dark blue 
school uniform. Our student leaders will have the opportunity 
to lay flowers at the ceremony.  
 

Magazines & Old Toys 
We are still in need of magazines for art projects as well as 
independent reading activities. Please send them into the 
school. We are also looking for any old farm animal toys or 
Lego that you are willing to donate to the school. 
 

Staffing Changes 
Due to LMBR training (our new finance system). Mrs Helen 
Gleeson and Mrs Wendy Brett will be attending training every 
week in West Wyalong. Miss Sally Breen will be working on 
every Tuesday in Term 2. This training is mandatory but will 
make significant positive changes to the way our finances are 
managed.  

 
 

Life Education Van 
A permission note went out this week regarding the Life 
Education Van. The program costs $10 but the support has 
been able to reduce  this cost to $5 per student. Please 
ensure your child’s permission note and money is handed in 
by Friday 28th April. 
 
We need assistance with picking up the Life Ed Van on 
Monday 1st May from Lake Cargelligo Central School. 
Please contact Miss Lesker at the school urgently. 
 

Kid’s Club 
Mrs Brett will be continuing the Kid’s Club program next term. 
Due to LMBR (Finance) training happening almost every 
Tuesday for Mrs Brett next term she has decided it will 
continue being on Wednesdays in Term 2. She is hoping to 
change it back to Tuesdays in Term 3.  

 
Study Centre Roster 

The study centre will begin in Week 4 next term due to 

NAPLAN.  
Term 1 
Week 4: Brianna Hocking (Monday 15th May) 
Week 5: Michelle Dykes (Monday 22nd May) 
Week 6: Eugenie Turner (Monday 29th May ) 
Week 7: Brianna Hocking (Monday 5th June) 
Week 8: No Study Centre due to Queen’s Birthday 
Week 9: Michelle Dykes (Monday 19th June) 
Week 10: Eugenie Turner (Monday 26th June) 
 
If you are unable to make your scheduled day please contact 
one of the other parents on the roster to swap your day. 
 
Thank you for the support during Term 1. Please hand in your 
agreement for your child to participate in the Study Centre. 
We ask if parents and community members could please 
volunteer to assist with being the 2nd adult on site in case of 
emergencies. It is only for an hour on Monday afternoons. 
 

Reader’s Club 
Please don’t forget to encourage your students to participate 
in the Reader’s Club program including over the holidays. 
Students are rewarded for their reading at home after certain 
time periods of reading.  
 

 
Lost Property 

Our lost property basket can be found in the classroom. If we 
find any clothing (including hats) we will put them in the 
basket. You will be able to go through the basket at break 
times during the school term. At the end of each term we will 
donate the clothes to the St Vincent's De Pauls clothing 
appeal.  

 
 

School Contribution Fees 
The policy regarding school contribution fees is the same as 
last year. All school contribution fees will be set aside to assist 
in paying for excursions and activities. Once these funds have 
been exhausted then parents will be responsible for the costs 
for these excursions and activities. The school will help 
subsidise these excursions as much as our funding can do so.   
2017 School Contributions: 
Single Student: $40 
Two Students: $70 
Three or More Students: $80 
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Key to our acronyms: 
SDD= Staff Development Day (No students attend) 
LST = Learning & Support Team (assists teachers cater for all students) 
L3 = Language Learning & Literacy (an Infants Literacy program) 
PL = Professional Learning  (learning for staff) 
LMBR= New Finance system  

Key to our acronyms: 
LLPSSA  = Lower Lachlan Primary School Sports Association 
WSSA = Western Schools Sport Association 
RAR = Rural Area Relief Teacher (Ms Kate LeJam) 
EAfS = Early Action for Success 

Term 2, 2017 Calendar 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

1 

24/4 
STAFF 
DEVELOPMENT 
DAY 

25/4 
ANZAC DAY 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

26/4 
First day for 
students 
Mr J– Leave 

27/4 
Mr J– Leave 

28/4  
Miss Lesker In 
Mrs O’Neill in 
Mr J– Leave 

29/4 30/4 

2 

1/5 Mrs G & Mrs B
– LMBR Training 
@ West Wyalong 
Mr J– Leave 

2/5 LIFE ED VAN 
VISIT 
Mrs G & Mrs B– 
LMBR Training @ 
West Wyalong 
Mr J– Leave 

3/5  
Mr J– Leave 
Kid’s Club with 
Mrs Brett 

4/5 L3 Training Mr 
J & Miss L @ 
Yoogali PS 
Mrs O’Neill in 

5/5 Mrs O’Neill’s 
day 

6/5 7/5 

3 

8/5 9/5 NAPLAN– 
Year 3 & 5 
(Writing) 
Mr J– LMBR 
Training @ Griffith 
Mrs G & Mrs B– 
LMBR Training @ 
West Wyalong 

10/5 NAPLAN– 
Year 3 & 5 
(Reading) 
 

11/5 NAPLAN– 
Year 3 & 5 
(Numeracy) 
Staff Meeting 
Mrs J here 

12/5 X-Country 
Colour Run @ 
EWPS 

13/5 14/5 

4 

15/5 Mrs G & Mrs 
B– LMBR Training 
@ West Wyalong 

16/5 Mrs G & Mrs 
B– LMBR Training 
@ West Wyalong 

17/5 PL Meeting 
Kid’s Club with 
Mrs Brett 

18/5 L3 Training Mr 
J & Miss L @ 
Yoogali PS 
Mrs O’Neill in 

19/5 Small 
Schools 
Athletics @ St 
Francis 
Mrs O’Neill’s day 

20/5 21/5 

5 

22/5 23/5 Mr J– LMBR 
Training @ Griffith 
Mrs G & Mrs B– 
LMBR Training @ 
West Wyalong 

24/5 GRIP 
Leadership 
Griffith – Yr 5/6 
Girls with Miss L 

25/5 Mrs J here 26/5  27/5 28/5 

6 

29/5 Mrs G & Mrs 
B– LMBR Training 
@ West Wyalong 

30/5 Mrs G & Mrs 
B– LMBR Training 
@ West Wyalong 
PL Meeting 

31/5 LLPSSA 
Cross Country 
Carnival @ 
Ungarie 
Kid’s Club with 
Mrs Brett 

1/6 L3 Training Mr 
J & Miss L @ 
Yoogali PS 
Mrs O’Neill in 

2/6 Mrs O’Neill’s 
day 

3/6 4/6 

7 

5/6 LLPSSA 
Athletics Carnival  
@ West Wyalong 

6/6 Mr J– LMBR 
Training @ Griffith 
Mrs G & Mrs B– 
LMBR Training @ 
West Wyalong 

7/6 8/6 Mrs J here 9/6 10/6 11/6 

8 

12/6  
QUEEN’S 
BRITHDAY 
HOLIDAY 

13/6 14/6 WSSA Cross 
Country Carnival 
PL Meeting 
Kid’s Club with 
Mrs Brett 

15/6 L3 Training Mr 
J & Miss L @ 
Yoogali PS 
Mrs O’Neill in 

16/6 Mrs O’Neill’s 
day 

17/6 18/6 

9 

19/6 Mrs G & Mrs 
B– LMBR Training 
@ West Wyalong 

20/6 Mrs G & Mrs 
B– LMBR Training 
@ West Wyalong 
 

21/6 PL Meeting 22/6 Mrs J here 23/6  24/6 25/6 

10 
26/6 Mr J– LMBR 
Training @ Griffith 

27/6 Kid’s Club 
with Mrs Brett 

28/6 Staff Meeting 29/6  30/6 Mrs O’Neill’s 
day Last day of 
Term 2 

1/7 2/7 

Issue 3 Term 1 Week 11, 2017 Friday 7th April, 2017 


